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We love your participation in this newsletter.  Send submissions to the editor via phone, mail, or e-mail tstern@guidedogs.com or alumninews@guidedogs.com 
Alumni Association Mission Statement
The Alumni Association will support the vision of GDB, “using our power of partnering to improve quality of life”, by building a strong sustainable community of support among our Alumni. We will work to support Alumni success with their guide, in building relationships with others, and actively participating in the greater GDB community.
Alumni Association Board of Directors Mission Statement
Connecting our community through leadership, advocacy, communication and outreach
Alumni News is available electronically, in Braille (upon request), and on audio CD (upon request). The audio version of this newsletter and Guide Dog News can be found on our website, guidedogs.com.   If you are able to access email and would like future issues sent to you electronically, please let Theresa Stern know at tstern@guidedogs.com. Email allows us to get the news to you in a timely manner and is easy on the environment!
We'd like to send our very special thanks to all of our Alumni who, by their efforts and their examples, refer others to our program.
Interested in a career with GDB? Check out our opportunities at: http://guidedogs.com/careers
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[bookmark: a1]FROM YOUR ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
[bookmark: a2]SPAW ESCAPE:  Create an At-Home Oasis to Sweeten Your Partnership
By: Maia Scott with Gleam
 “Halt.”  
Drop the harness handle, put aside the to-do list, and pencil in extra bonding time with your guide.   Whether you’re working tirelessly from home or in the community, suffering from acute cabin fever or surviving the Zombie apocalypse, adding “sPAW time” to your regularly scheduled grooming session or afternoon staycation can strengthen the powerful interdependent bond between you and your dog.
When preparing your special space, go all out.  Find some soothing music such as Deuter or 2002.  Relaxing music designed for dogs may be available on your music platform of choice.  If you have candles, special lighting, aroma diffusers or other healing elements, put those to work as well.  Warm the space with your dog’s favorite bed and toy, and your own favorite blanket and pillows for support.
How about preparing some spa water? Drop a skewer of lemon, mint, and cucumber into a pitcher of water.  Consider freezing a cup of grapes or other cut fruit for later snacking.(for you only, grapes aren’t good for your pup!) While you’re at it, prepare a peanut butter and kibble stuffed Kong for your dog. 
 When offering bodywork to Juno, the first and most important thing to do is ask permission.  Like many of us are put off by others laying hands on us to help or heal without permission, our dogs may feel the same.  Start by getting on the floor and inviting your dog to join you.  If you allow your dog furniture privileges and aren’t comfortable going down to the floor, pull a chair up to your dog’s elevated spot of choice.  Ask your dog verbally or silently, “May I work with you right now?”  You may need to ask a few times as your dog settles, wiggles, wants to play or rest alone.  Gently place your hands on your dog and take a few deep breaths; set your intention to connect with your dog in peaceful synergy.  Your hands and heart will know what to do, and your dog may help by turning to offer different spots to nurture.
Some of the bodywork techniques we learned in training derived from the T-Touch:
         Try a few long strokes from nose to tail tip, slowing moving down the dog’s spine along the way.
         Find a gentle flow with ear glides, cupping your dog’s ear in one hand with your thumb on top.  Apply gentle pressure with your thumb as you draw your hand down your dog’s ear and off the tip.
         Experiment with little circles.  Using your thumb as an anchor, bunch your fingertips together and gently trace little circles deep enough to move your dog’s skin.  You can perform these all over your dog from the base of the skull to the base of the tail. 
         With your dog’s back facing you, try spider walks starting near the spine.  With your hands side by side and thumbs near each other, use your fingers to spider walk down your dog’s side.  Softly gather skin as you go, and allow your thumbs to remain still as they progress toward your dog’s chest or belly. 
         If all this bodywork technique stuff is stressing you out (which is the opposite of what we want to do here), consider a thorough session of intentional petting.
 
Setting aside time for regular bodywork or petting with purpose affords you a great opportunity to “listen” to your dog’s body.  In stillness with intention and attention to detail, you may notice changes in your dog’s body including tissue composition and reaction to pressure or touch. 
Along the way, listen to your own body.  Reposition yourself to eliminate or minimize pain.  Take deep breaths as you work and connect with your dog.  Find ways to hold a stretch as you lean into your bodywork or petting process. Remember, you’re an equally important part of the partnership.  Build in time at the beginning and end of the session to care for yourself. 
Borrow your dog’s leash for assisted stretching.  For example, hold the leash with a span of about three feet between your hands.  Raise it over your head and try some side stretches.  Gently bring your hands further over your head and behind you to stretch your chest muscles.   Loop the leash under your heel to experiment with leg and hip stretches.  You’re the expert on your body’s abilities.  Give yourself permission to play and adapt without judgement. 
Note that the operative word in “Stress Relief” is “relief.” Your dog may need to take care of business after all the relaxation.  
Enjoy an escape to an oasis of your own making.  May this experience bring you and your partner peace, presence and playfulness as you navigate today's unusual obstacles.
[bookmark: a3]Meet Lillian Goodman: From K9 Buddy to Guide Dog Handler
By: Marcia Wick with Vivianne
Like other young people, Lillian Goodman enjoys reading, hanging out with friends and family, listening to music, and playing games. Lillian is also active outdoors. She enjoys downhill skiing, snowshoeing, and cross country skiing. In the summer, she tandem cycles, hikes, paddle boards, kayaks, and camps. Year round, she runs and competes on a dragon boat team with paddlers who have varying levels of vision loss and sight. In addition, with guide dog Spinoza by her side, Lillian is pursuing an accounting degree at Portland State University (PSU). Before COVID, Lillian lived downtown on PSU‘s campus. Currently, she resides in Portland with her mom, dad, and sisters. As soon as possible, she plans to live independently with her guide dog. 
 Lillian was only 10 years old when she began her Guide Dog journey. She was the recipient of a Canine Buddy from GDB, a black lab named Zoran, who shared her adolescent life for about 6 years until he passed away. She learned from her K9 Buddy experience that she would someday want a guide dog as an adult. 
“Spinoza was just meant to be,” Lillian says.
At GDB, we believe that a dog can make a remarkable difference in a child's life by fostering a sense of caring, responsibility, and companionship through the human/animal bond. Our K9 Buddy Program matches specially selected dogs to become wonderful friends to visually impaired children and young adults.
“I was actually afraid of dogs before getting a K9 companion, but Zoran was so sweet and loving that I came to love dogs and other animals,” she said. 
“When I received my first guide dog, training went smoothly and our bond was strong. However, when we came home, we experienced some challenges,” Lillian recalls.
Lillian’s first guide dog developed balk, which meant that, for no apparent reason, she would put on the breaks while walking and resist moving forward. In addition, she had other behavior issues. Lillian reached out to GDB for support. Her field manager and trainers ultimately determined it would be best for the guide to return for an evaluation, after which she was retired. 
“I was devastated. Even though we only worked together for a couple of months, we had developed a bond,” said Lillian. “In addition, I got a glimpse of the confidence and freedom I could have with a guide dog, and it was taken away from me so quickly.” 
Of course, Guide Dogs for the Blind was responsive, provided support, and made sure that Lillian was soon training for her next dog. A couple months later, Lillian was back in class. First, she was paired with a dog that had 2 very different paces, which the new handler found jarring. Once again, GDB responded and enabled Lillian to walk with other dogs to see if they were a better match for her. As a result, Spinoza and Lillian have been perfect partners ever since. 
Asked to share her advice with young people and their parents who may be interested in a K9 Buddy, Lillian admits, “The guide dog lifestyle is hard; you’re going to experience ups and downs but ultimately, you will get through it and It’s worth it.” 
K9 Buddies are offered free-of-charge, as are working Guide Dogs. If you would like to learn more about the K9 Buddy Program, please call the Outreach office at Guide Dogs for the Blind:  800-295-4050.
[bookmark: a4]Believe You Can 
By Jack Heim with Scout
Jack Heim serves on the Alumni Association Board and resides in Wisconsin. Below, he shares his adaptive climbing adventure to inspire fellow guide dog handlers.
It was 2015. I stood at the base of a 40-foot cliff in my brand new rock climbing harness, helmet, and shoes. My guide dog, McGee, sat safely on tie-down about 15 feet away. For months I had been practicing rock climbing indoors with borrowed equipment. For the first time, we were climbing outside with Adaptive Adventures, a nonprofit based in Lakewood, Colorado. Each September, disabled climbers from the Midwest gather at Mississippi Palisades State Park in Illinois. Most of the climbers are missing an arm or a leg. A few, like myself, are blind. 

When the route was level, McGee guided me. When it was rough, I put my harness on and got roped in, and we’d swapped McGee's guiding harness for a climbing harness. With Adaptive Adventures, it’s always safety first. McGee wouldn’t actually rock climb, but some of the terrain we traverse to reach the cliffs was rugged enough to require that he be roped in. Truth is, it was easier for McGee than it was for me. He would often run up and back down past me as I climbed. He met me at the top with a big lab smile. What a show off. McGee did twice as much climbing as any of us.

Al Schiewe, an electrical engineer from Chicago, acted as my climbing coach and belayer. He tied a rope to my harness with a knot called a figure 8. The rope extended up through a loop anchored securely at the top of the cliff and then back down to ground level, attaching to his harness. The belayer wears a device called an ATC which allows them to take up the slack in the rope as the climber ascends. 

"The wall is right in front of you," said Al.

"That would be this very large, very hard thing right here," I patted the rock.

"There's a ledge about a foot above your head," Al said, ignoring my wise crack, "And there is a foot hold in front of your left knee."

I reached up and fingered a flat stone about four inches wide and seven feet off the ground. I felt for a place to put my foot but found nothing. To me, the cliff seemed smoother than a brick wall. I probed and finally found a shallow dimple, as if a piece of rock about the size and shape of a tea cup saucer had been removed.

"This?" I asked incredulously.

"Yes," said Al casually, like he'd had told me my shoe was untied. "And there is another ledge about two feet above the one you had your hand on. Once you get up there, grab it."

Al was suggesting I do a chin up on the ledge, support myself on one foot in that shallow depression, and reach above for the next hold. This, I came to learn, was not even a tough move. As the day wore on, I would do more difficult things, things that I would have thought were impossible for any human, much less myself.

"Trust your feet," said Al.

I put my fingers on the ledge, my foot in the hold, and lifted myself about a foot off the ground. Zip! My foot slipped and I fell back to ground level.

Here’s the thing about rock climbing, well, about life. If you are going to do a thing, you have to believe you can do it. I'm not handing you that old cliché about being able to do whatever you put your mind to. I know that's not true. Some things are just impossible. The thing is, the first step to doing anything is believing you can. If you are going to hold yourself up with your foot in a tiny dimple in a rock barely long enough to grab the next hold, you have to trust yourself enough to do it. You have to trust your feet.

A couple more tries and I was perched on a ledge about seven feet off the ground, feeling around for the next hold, and feeling about as good about myself as I ever had. 

"I am Superman," I said to myself. 

Climbing, it turns out, is a major rush.

For more information about Adaptive Adventures send a message to info@adaptiveadventures.org or visit www.adaptiveadventures.org.

[bookmark: a5]CHAPTER CHAT
[bookmark: a6]Creative Tails
Hundreds of GDB graduates across the U.S. and Canada are able to stay connected through more than 20 regional and special interest alumni chapters, despite current health concerns and social distancing guidelines. GDB’s Alumni Association is grateful that many of these groups were already well-established and accustomed to relying on conference calling and video platforms to remain active and able to support Guide Dogs for the Blind during this challenging time. If you haven’t already, consider checking in with a GDB alumni chapter that resonates with you.
One such example is the GDB writers chapter, recently renamed Creative Tails. The groups new president, Lisa Gilmartin, says, “GDB Creative Tails is a writing group for any type of writer. We all have thoughts, feelings & stories within us that need to be expressed. “At the start of our meetings, we take a few moments to arrive by centering ourselves. Then, we explore a writing prompt for 5 minutes followed by optional sharing. From there, we discuss old business & new business, perhaps have a speaker, theme, topic, or information to share.”
If you have a calling to write, in any form, please join our Creative Tails the first Thursday of the month 5pm PST & 8 pm EST. Subscribe to GDBCreativeTails@groups.io to be notified of chapter news and share writing inspiration. 
“Express your creativity with Joy,” Lisa writes. “We walk in the shadows of diminished vision. With our guide dogs, we are sure footed, more self reliant, feeling more in control of our lives, needed (by our guide dogs), & quite simply Loved. I am So proud to be part of the GDB Community. I am not alone, on many levels with this organization. We are not alone. The Chapters are engaging in so many ways. We are One.”
Refer to the complete list of GDB Alumni Association Chapters in this newsletter to consider joining others and share the guide dog lifestyle

[bookmark: a7]GDB Vet Chats with Raisers and Handlers 
By: Danette Dixon with Mayor
The Raisers and Handlers Alumni Chapter hosted a Zoom conference call in August featuring DR. Jeffrey Barnet from GDB’s Oregon Campus. Since 2016, DR. Barnet has been devoted to Guide Dogs for the Blind. More than 30 raisers and handlers logged in to hear advice straight from the doc.
DR. Barnet told us a little about his background and how he came to work at GDB. He then answered questions alumni had pre-submitted,” said Danette Dixon, President of the Raisers and Handlers Chapter. The chapter’s mission is to connect puppy raisers and guide dog handlers to share our mutual appreciation for GDB.
Questions for the doctor ranged from Fatty bumps and lumps, allergies, finding a new and good vet, to what is the Vet Department doing now during the virus? Following questions, we opened it up for all to pick DR. Jeff’s Brain. Discussion covered food, canine eye diseases, and GDB’s breeding department.  
DR. Barnet was super excited to talk to both Puppy Raisers and Handlers. This popular and informative call lasted about one hour and 15 minutes,” said Danette. “Thanks to all who attended and contributed to the conversation.
“It was wonderful getting to talk to everyone and answer such a wide range of questions!  “said DR. Barnet. “Thanks for inviting me to the meeting. The staff here at GDB are definitely missing our larger GDB community, and we can't wait to welcome people back to campus once the world returns a little bit more to normal.”
To listen to a recording of the meeting, go to:  https://gdb-official.zoom.us/rec/play/750sdeD5-j83G9GUsgSDAqJ7W9S4faKs1iQc8vMExB7mUXdQYQKmYeZAZeOXNehlvXa3GcQ2WVZbNJgk​
[bookmark: a8]NEWS YOU CAN USE
[bookmark: a9]2020 GDB Holiday Celebration – You Are Invited!
By: Theresa Stern with Wills
Join us for our first ever Virtual Holiday Celebration on Sunday, December 6 at 5:00 pm PST.   Our entire GDB community will have the opportunity to join in the fun from across the US and Canada, all from the comfort of your own home! 
Wills and I will be your emcee for the party. The event is free of charge and all pets are welcome!  
Register now at https://www.guidedogs.com/events  to celebrate with us and login on December 6th to help us kick off the holiday season as we look forward to a new year! 


[bookmark: b1]Prevent Falls
By: Marcia Wick with Vivianne 
One misstep and down I go. I presume many with low vision like me have a host of “fall” stories. In the same way the chance of being involved in an auto accident increases with driving time behind the wheel, the risk of falling is higher for blind people like me who walk more than drive to our destinations.
Whether aided by a white cane or Guide Dog for the Blind, unseen hazards like cracks in a sidewalk, protruding mailboxes, or icy patches can spin us off balance. Serious injuries from falls may result in decreased mobility and loss of independence.
Each year, one in four Americans 65 and older experiences a fall. Impaired vision more than doubles this risk, according to the CDC. More than 12 million Americans aged 40 years and older experience vision impairment. With an aging American population, this number is expected to double by 2050.
Vision loss and aging increase the risk of falls, but other factors may be addressed to reduce the odds of injury. 
· Keep moving. Improve strength, flexibility, and balance with exercise. Walking, yoga, tai chi, and water aerobics are recommended. Audio instructions are often available online.
· Wear sturdy, nonslip footwear that fits correctly to help with balance and mobility. Proper support will reduce injury to feet and ankles.
· Review your medications. Certain prescriptions and medical conditions such as diabetes and arthritis may affect balance. Consult your health care provider.
· Survey your environment. Reduce clutter. Improve lighting. Eliminate tripping hazards.
· Slow down. Move mindfully.
Guide Dogs for the Blind recommends paw protection for our guide dogs when walking on snow or ice. Consider proper footwear for yourself as well. Living in Colorado where slick sidewalks are common, I recommend Yaktrax, Trekkers,  or similar products to increase traction and help prevent falls when enjoying those nippy walks with your guide dog this winter. Happy trails!

[bookmark: b2]AS WE SEEE IT 
[bookmark: b3]AN ATTITUDE OF GRATITUDE
By: Elena Thomason, Citrus Heights, CA 

It was absolutely amazing how the year 2020 got started. Everyone seemed to agreed that it was going to be a very special year. It was almost as though it had magic in it. The world seemed excited.
Corporations were setting big goals for the year. The country was going to experience another national election and some folks were planning to walk for 20 minutes a day. Others committed to reading 20 books a month. It was going to be a great year!
The pandemic brought an abrupt end to many plans. Other plans had to be changed or possibly postponed for a later time. It was almost like the world had flipped upside down. Confusion and fears ran rampant. What to do? Go to whom for advice? 
As businesses and schools closed the pressure to do something greatly increased. But what? To add to these fears, no one seemed to have a clue as to when the world might be set right again.
Since a field restriction of less than 20 degrees in both eyes, 20/20, is one measurement for diagnosing legal blindness, our team decided to take full advantage of raising awareness about blindness during the year. Our goal was to sponsor 20 events in our immediate community throughout the year. We were delighted that the 30th anniversary of the Americans with Disabilities  (ADA) Act was being celebrated during 2020. Perfect!
There is no denying that much has been lost  over the past 4 months. People have lost loved ones. Others struggle with food and housing due to lack of money. Industries have been destroyed and restaurants and other small businesses may never come back. 
What benefits have come from this experience? Or, are there any? It seems to depend on how you see it. (No pun intended). 
One way to see the world as a legally blind person is to have your normally 180 degree of vision reduced to only 20 degrees of vision. It can be easily assimilated by looking at an object through a straw. A great deal of your world has immediately disappeared. You know the world is still there but you can’t perceive it.
Is this not what happened to all of us when the pandemic first started effecting our lives? We know the world is still out there; we just can’t access it just now. So, in some ways, we are all living like legally blind people. It seems a bit ironic that this condition would take place around the world in 2020. Just be grateful that some day the world will be set up right again and your vision and access will return.
Elena Thomason can be reached at elenathomason1@gmail.com  
[bookmark: b4]Extending Thanks to Coco Pups, Flagstaff, Arizona
By: Dorianne Pollack with Dime
A HUGE shout out to GDB Puppy Raisers everywhere! I especially want to recognize and thank to Northern Arizona Coco Pups for their care and service to puppies, handlers, and guides. For the last few months, I have been hobbling around with something that feels like a knife in my foot. This has severely limited the daily walking I do with Dime, my GDB Guide. Working from home has also limited our working together. So, when this pesky thing with my foot wiggled its ugly toes, I reached out to Coco Pups, hoping that someone would be willing to help an old handler and walk my young dog now and then. 
I spoke to Heidi Hipsher who spoke to Laureen Simpson Who asked the raisers in the group if anyone would walk my dog for exercise. For at least two months, Laureen, Sydney, and Kendall have each come to my door once and twice weekly. With a dog, a leash, and a poop bag in hand off they went, 30 to 40 minutes later returning to report on the precise size, texture and color of my guide’s poop - a must for all GDB affiliates. The dog walkers also reported which bushes Dime loves to sniff, where she has chosen her favorite spots to relieve, and how much she dances and smiles while walking. 
A heartfelt thank you filled with gratitude to Heidi Hipsher, Laureen Simpson, Sydney Newman and Kendall Davis. Their selfless commitment to an idea much greater than a dog, a person, or a club has been given to me in kindness and in grace. 
Another person I would like to thank is Nate Brown. Nate’s family, while he was growing up in Phoenix, Arizona, were also puppy raisers for GDB. Nate was in between graduating from our university and finding a teaching job so he stepped up to come for Dime 3 times a week. He has since moved to another big city in Arizona to launch his teaching career.
I cannot thank my giving community enough. How do you pay something like this back? It is very difficult to reach out and ask for help; No matter how old you are or how simple your needs seem. My extended GDB Family has given me support at every turn, platform, flight of stairs, and streetlight. Dime and I are eternally thankful.
Dorianne currently serves as a Director on the GDB Alumni Association Board of Directors.
[bookmark: b5]IN MEMORIAM, IN MEMORY, IN TRIBUTE
In Memory – Remembering guides who have died.
Joaquim, male Yellow Lab guide for Chari Chauvin of Hillsboro, OR (OR 357 – Nov. 2017)
Zaga, female Yellow Lab guide for Roxanne Callibraro of Arlington Heights, IL (CA 722 – May 2011)
Yolo, male Yellow Lab guide for Andrea Guidice of West Hartford, CT (CA 687 – May 2008)
Velma, female Yellow Lab guide for Danette Dixon of Lynnwood, WA (OR 149 – July 2008)
Hilo, female Yellow Lab guide for Patty Mueller of Riverton, UT (OR 208 – September 2011)
Pacifico, male Yellow Lab guide for Wayne Sibson of Austin, TX (OR 176 – April 2010)
Nadia, female Black Lab guide for Richard King of Fountain Valley, CA (CA 709 – July 2010)
Sparta, female Black Lab guide for Melanie Brunson of Livingston, TX (CA 701 – November 2009)
Fonda, female Yellow Lab guide for Dean Tuttle of Greeley, CO (CA 688 – October 2008)
In Tribute, Honoring guides who have retired. 	
Pip, female Yellow Lab guide for Barbara Spear of La Vernia, TX (OR 204 – July 2011)
Shelby, female Black Lab guide for Andrea Rossi of Calgary, AB (CA 719 – May 2011)
[bookmark: b6]GIFT SHOP NEWS
By: Michelle McNew
Listed below are new items that have arrived in the gift shop recently:
Bottom of Form26 oz glass treat jar
Give that good dog a treat from this 26 ounce glass GDB treat jar! The design on the front is in teal blue and features a bone with the word TREATS inside of it, accompanied with the GDB logo underneath. The jar is made of glass and the lid make of bamboo. Measuring 4 ¾" H x 4" W x 4 ½" D, Meets FDA requirements, BPA free. Hand wash recommended. $10.00
Adult GDB Letters Zip Hoodie
This Zip Hoodie is another GDB exclusive design! This sweatshirt will keep you warm on chilly days. It features a white gdb logo on the left chest. The back design contains the letters GDB. Inside each of the letters are various illustrated items: bowls, bones, paw prints, collars and hearts. Made from 50% cotton and 50% polyester. Available in heather  in sizes Extra Small thru 3 Extra Large. Limited quantities , get them while they last $35.00
Audible Beacon Safety Light
This safety light uses audible signals to indicate on/off, low battery, charging, and charge complete. The Audible Beacon is waterproof and rechargeable, using bright LED lights to boost visibility in all directions. A silicone mount attaches easily and securely to guide dog harnesses  and the Quick Clip™ can clip to backpacks, coats, or other gear. With up to 12 hours of run-time, the Audible Beacon is a dependable added layer of safety for both dog and handler The 280mAh LiPo battery is rechargeable with the included 15 cm micro USB cable and charge time is approximately 1.5 hrs. Available in red $34.95







Face covering
GDB has got your face covered! This 2 ply face mask for everyday use to protect yourself and others. Easy to use, with an over the ear design that allows for superior comfort. Featuring black seams, a teal colored background and a repeated white GDB logo.  Made of polyester. Get them while they last!! Machine Wash Cold or Hand Wash. Hang Dry. Do Not: Bleach, Press, Iron or Steam.
This face covering is not a medical device. $8.00
Foldable Shopping Bag
This super sturdy all over print foldable shopping bag is made of Denier Polyester. Featuring illustrations of various breeds of puppies in green training jackets and guide dogs in harnesses. The black GDB logo is located in the center of the bag, along with the bag pouch. It measures 17.7" x 26" Attached pouch to fold bag into for compact storage.Get them while they last! $6.00
"Leader of the Pack" Backpack
The " Leader of the Pack" backpack is the only backpack you will ever need! Designed with two large zip compartments; the back compartment includes padded laptop and tablet sleeves with a notch to feed though hydration tube or headphones. Front section features internal organization pockets. Easy access zip front pocket for phone or glasses and two external water bottle pockets. External bungee cords for stowing additional gear or layers; side cinch straps for easy compression; and sternum strap with hydration system support. Air Mesh padded straps and cushioned neck panel with spine channel for comfort. Reflective front detailing for safety. made with durable 420D material for long wear. Fits Most 15"-17" laptops. Available in black with gray accents. Adorned with the GDB logo embroidered in teal blue.  measures width: 13.5", length 6" and height 20". $60.00
Multi-use headwear
Get into the GDB Spirit with this Multi-use headwear! Featuring a dark blue background with designs of paw prints and bones.  The GDB logo is located around the top in white, while the rest of the headwear is sprinkled with illustrations of the faces of black labs, yellow labs, golden retrievers, orange paw prints and white bones.  So many ways to wear!! Made of 100% polyester and measuring at 9.45 inches by 18.9 inches.  Get them while they last!  Machine Wash Cold or Hand Wash. Hang Dry. Do Not: Bleach, Press, Iron or Steam $10.00
Men's Raise a Hero Crew Neck Tee
This pre shrunk shirt was designed by Client, JR Quevedo. The back design features the words "Raise a hero, puppy love included." An illustration of a black labrador, yellow labrador and golden retireiver in green puppy coats are included in the design. The front includes a GDB logo on the left chest in white. Made of 65% polyester and 35% cotton. Available in military heather in sizes Small through 4XL. $25.00
Men's Guide,Live, Love Crew Neck Tee
This dry blend tee is made of 50% cotton and 50% polyester.  The design on the back was created by Client, JR Quevedo. It features the words "Guide, Live, Love." They words are surrounded by dots, hearts, bones, leaves and paw prints.Available in sand in sizes Small through 5XL. $25.00
Men's Wordy Dog Tee
Another awesome design from our GDB team! This v neck tee features a white GDB logo on the left chest.  The dog design on the back consists of words that represent what a GDB dog means to our communities.  Some words include love, adventure, companion , etc. This tee is a blend of 65% polyester and 35% cotton.  This is a GDB Exclusive design, get them while they last! Available in charcoal in sizes Small through 3 Extra Large. $25.00 
Puppy Luggage tag
Who doesn't  like puppies? Let your luggage stand out while you travel, using this puppy fun GDB luggage tag! One side features the GDB logo, along with illustrations of three puppies: a golden retriever, yellow labrador and black labrador. The design has a great tactile feel due to it being raised on a rubber material. The reverse side has space for all your contact information. Attach to your luggage with a belt like clasp to ensure you will not lose it. You will be the envy at the baggage carousel!  Made of soft rubber material, measuring 4" x2.5" $7.00




Wall Calendar
16 months of GDB!  This wall calendar is filled with 16 months of photos of Puppies, Guides and Clients. Enjoy a new set of pictures every month! measures 8.5 x11. $15.00
Water Bottle with dual openings
This 20oz bottle opens in two places - making it easy to add ice and to clean!  With a blue lid and blue band accent, this is decorated with the GDB logo in orange. Tritan plastic - BPA free.  Hand wash only. Use liquid dish washing detergent only. For best results, wash with non-abrasive sponge or cloth to prevent scratching. Do not place in dishwasher or microwave. $10.00
Waterproof Hat – black
Don't let the rain stop you! This three-layer technical performance waterproof fabric is constructed with sealed seams.   Featuring breathability and an adjustable reflective web strapping facilitate perfect comfort and sizing. Adorned with the GDB logo in light gray.Available in black. One size fits all. $26.00
Women's GDB Letters Pullover Sweatshirt
This pullover sweater is another GDB Exclusive design! Made of 50/50 cotton/poly fleece and at 7.8 ounces - it is the perfect weight for chilly days. It features a white gdb logo on the left chest. The back design contains the letters GDB. Inside each of the letters are various illustrated items: bowls, bones, paw prints, collars and hearts.  Available in heather purple in sizes Small thru 4 Extra Large. Limited quantities, get them while they last $35.00
Women's GDB Letters V Neck Tee
Be green with this EXCLUSIVE recycled fabric tee!!! Our women's vee neck tee features a white gdb logo on the left chest. The back design contains the letters GDB. Inside each of the letters are various illustrated items: bowls, bones, paw prints, collars and hearts. At 5.3-ounce, Made from 100% recyclde fabrics: 60% recycled cotton/40% post-consumer recycled polyester. Available in red in sizes Extra Small thru 4 Extra Large. Limited quantities, get them will they last. $25.00
Women's Guide, Live, Love Crew neck Tee
This crew neck tee is made of 100% cotton.  The design on the back was created by Client, JR Quevedo. It features the words "Guide, Live, Love." They words are surrounded by dots, hearts, bones, leaves and paw prints. Available in maroon in sizes Small through 3xL $25.00
Women's Guide, Live, Love V Neck Tee
This tee is made of 100% cotton.  The design on the back was created by Client, JR Quevedo. It features the words "Guide, Live, Love." They words are surrounded by dots, hearts, bones, leaves and paw prints. Available in navy or white in sizes Small through 3xL. $25.00
Women's Raise a Hero Crew Neck Tee
This 100% cotton tee was designed by Client, JR Quevedo. The back design features the words "Raise a hero, puppy love included." An illustration of a black labrador, yellow labrador and golden retireiver in green puppy coats are included in the design. The front includes a GDB logo on the left chest in white. Available in purple in sizes XS through 4XL. $25.00
Women's Raise a Hero V Neck Tee
This summer tee was designed by Client, JR Quevedo. The back design features the words "Raise a hero, puppy love included." An illustration of a black labrador, yellow labrador and golden retireiver in green puppy coats are included in the design. The front includes a GDB logo on the left chest in white. Made of 100% cotton.
Women's Wordy Dog V Neck Tee 
Another awesome design from our GDB team! This v neck tee features a white GDB logo on the left chest.  The dog design on the back consists of words that represent what a GDB dog means to our communities.  Some words include, adventure, companion , etc. This  tee is 50/50 cotton/poly.  This is a GDB Exclusive design, get them while they last! Available in charcoal in sizes Extra Small through 4 Extra Large.
 Available in gray in sizes XS-4XL. $25.00
All orders are subject to applicable tax and shipping fees.
You can order Gift Shop merchandise online 24/7 at www.guidedogs.com, or you may call 415-492-4151 and leave us a message. We return phone calls and ship online orders on Tuesday and Thursday mornings, only.   For faster service, order 24/7 at www.guidedogs.com/shop.  
Please check our website periodically for new merchandise updates.
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[bookmark: dd]Alumni Association Board of Directors
Officers
Chair - Marcia Wick / Viviane
Colorado Springs, CO
marciajwick@gmail.com 
Vice Chair - Amy Salger / Marsala
Vinton, IA
asalger@guidedogs.com 
Secretary, Deanna Lewis / Mambo
Cincinnati, OH 
dlewis@guidedogs.com 
Members at Large
Deb Cook Lewis / Praline
Clarkston, WA 
dcooklewis@guidedogs.com 
Kelly Egan / Hope
San Diego, CA
kegan@guidedogs.com 
Jack Heim / Scout
Madison, WI 
jheim@guidedogs.com 
Jason Mitschele / Kailua
Toronto, ON
 jmitschele@guidedogs.com 
Dorianne Pollack / Dime
Flagstaff, AZ
Dpollack@guidedogs.com 
Maia Scott / Gleam
San Francisco, CA
mscott@guidedogs.com 
Melba Velez-Ortiz / Chad
Grand Rapids, MI
mvelezortiz@guidedogs.com 
Ex-Officio members / board liaisons
Board Liaison
Amit Ahuja / Tashi 
Santa Barbara, CA 
aahuja@ucsb.edu
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USA
Arizona
Desert Dogs of Phoenix
· Location: Phoenix, Arizona 
· President: Scott Wilcock, stitchbert@gmail.com 
· Vice-president: Brian Mucyo, brianmucyo@gmail.com 
Northern Arizona High Country Walkers
· Location: Northern Arizona 
· President: Patricia Clingman, patriciaclingman@yahoo.com 
· Vice-president: Doug Reber, dougib4586@gmail.com 
· Secretary: Vicki Reber, vreber78@gmail.com 
California
Foggy Doggies
· Location: San Francisco, California 
· Email: fogdog@groups.io 
· Co-president: Lauri Shay, laurishay@gmail.com 
· Co-president: Jan Robitscher, jbrobit@aol.com 
· Secretary: Alysa Chadow, chadowab@gmail.com 
OC Guide Dogs Alumni Chapter
· Location: Orange County, California 
· Web Site: ocguidedogs.com 
· President: Scott Quinlan, scott.quinlan@hotmail.com 
· Vice-president: Melinda Wulff, minwulff@gmail.com 
Paws of Fame
· Location: Los Angeles County, California 
· Web Site: www.pawsoffamela.com 
· President: Joseph Landau, jklandau@yahoo.com 
Sacramento GDB Alumni
· Location: Sacramento, California 
· Email: sacgdbalumni@gmail.com 
· Web Site: www.sacgdbalumni.com 
· President: Christopher Pitcher, christopher.pitch@icloud.com 
· Vice-president: Debra Thompson, adrinamom@gmail.com 
· Secretary: Shelby Haines, Shelby-Haines@scusd.edu 
San Diego Alumni Chapter of Guide Dog Handlers
· Location: San Diego, California 
· President: Launa Hardy, Launahardy@gmail.com 
· Vice-president: Monique Fenton, Moniquegdb14@gmail.com 
Colorado
Colorado Rocky Rovers
· Location: Denver, Colorado 
· Email: CoRockyrovers@gmail.com 
· President: Beth Gustin, bethglpc@gmail.com 
· Vice-president: Veronica Rodriguez, Veronicarodriguez1954@gmail.com 
· Secretary: Pat Hein 
Florida
Sunshine Guide Dog Teams of Florida
· Location: Florida 
· Description: We talk about our guide dogs and support each other with once a month calls and a once a year in person meeting. 
· President: Marcia Bukala, mjbukala@yahoo.com 
· Vice-president: Jim East, jim.east.mhs@gmail.com 
· Secretary: Reggie Alvarado, reggie.alvarado@gmail.com 
Illinois
Windy City GDB Alumni
· Location: Chicago, Illinois 
· Description: Chicago and Northern Illinois 
· President: Roxanne Calibraro, rcalibraro@earthlink.net 
· Vice-president: Terry Ann Saurman, saurmann@access4less.net 
Indiana, Kentucky, Michigan, Ohio
Guide Dog Handlers of the Midwest
· Email: GDB_Midwest+subscribe@groups.io 
· President: Deanna Lewis, Deannakay03@gmail.com 
· Vice-president: Paul Walker, herospaw2002@gmail.com 
· Secretary: LuAnn Bowers 
Oregon
Reigning Canines
· Location: Portland, Oregon 
· Web Site: https://www.facebook.com/Reigning-Canines-777050619078740/ 
· President: Bobi Earp, bobiearp@gmail.com 
Utah
Greatest Paws on Earth
· Location: Utah 
· President: Sandy Ruconich, sruconich@gmail.com 
· Vice-president: Patty Mueller, plmueller@q.com 
Washington
Washington State GDB Alumni
· Location: Washington State 
· Description: Supporting each other and keeping everyone up to date about GDB 
· Email: wagdbalumni+subscribe@groups.io 
· President: Danette Dixon, danettedixon63@gmail.com 
· Vice-president: Jeanne Jacobs, Jeannelavernejacobs@gmail.com 
Canada
British Columbia
BC Dogwoods GDB Alumni
· Location: British Columbia 
· Email: BC Dogwoods Alumni Group talkadvocacy@hooh.ca 
· President: Heather Walkus 
· Advocacy: Lisa Bentz 
· Outreach: Matt Salli 
Quebec
Isee Paws Guide Dogs
· Location: Montreal, Quebec 
· President: Kim Holdbrook, kimholdbrook3@gmail.com 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Special Interest
GDB Creative Tails
· Description: Writing 
· President: Lisa Gilmartin, lsg1144.lg@gmail.com 
· Vice-president: Dorianne Pollack, Doriannepollack@gmail.com 
Secretary: Launa Hardy, launahardy@gmail.com
GDB Guide Dog Handlers All Ways
· Description: GDB grads and other guide dog handlers with multiple disabilities 
· Co-president: Kim Kilpatrick, kimjkilpatrick@gmail.com 
· Co-president: Jo Elizabeth Pinto, jopinto@msn.com 
· Vice-president: Sarah Gales 
· Secretary: Deanna Lewis 
GDB Mommies with Guides
· Description: Focus on parenting 
· President: Tara Chavez, tmatzick06@gmail.com 
GDB Paws Around the World
· Description: Travel 
· President: Marcia Yale, dragoncatmc@gmail.com 
· Vice-president: Kay Malmquist, kay.malmquist@gmail.com 
GDB Raisers and Handlers
· Description: Bringing raisers and handlers together. 
· President: Danette Dixon, Danettedixon63@gmail.com 
· Vice-president: Paul Walker, herospaw2002@gmail.com 
· Secretary: Mary Flynn 
· Outreach: Andrea Barnhurst, atl_braves1fan@yahoo.com 
GDB Stitch and Bit**
· Description: Knitters, Croche, etc w/ socializing and fun!
· Contact: Dorianne Pollack – dpollack@guidedogs.com  
GDB Tech Dogs
· Location: International, meets via Zoom 
· Description: Sharing tips, tricks, and techniques related to technology 
· Email: techdogs@groups.io 
· Web Site: www.tech-dogs.net 
· President: Deborah Kendrick, Kendrick.deborah@gmail.com 
· Vice-president: Paul Walker, herospaw2002@gmail.com 
·  

Please send updates to jheim@guidedogs.com


